
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Gosh, its warm!   We’ve all said it recently, and no 

wonder with the record-breaking temperatures. It is 

one advantage of working within a church, it is usually 

cooler inside, but the welcome is still as warm as ever.  

Summer holidays will be upon us soon, and thoughts 

turn to beaches, ice-cream and sunshine. Then, 

suddenly we will notice the trees starting to turn, as 

autumn puts a foot into the door and gradually takes 

over.  

Enjoy the newsletter, and as always, we have lots 

happening within our Deanery family.  
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 An introduction from Rev Canon Sudharshan  

 

Time To Grow Together 

 

Dear friends in Christ, 

As we journey through Ordinary Time together, I am reminded of the quiet strength 

that lies in our connectedness — not only to God, but to one another. In our 

deanery, we see this strength in so many ways in many of our churches extending 

hands of welcome and care. 

This past season, we’ve shared several opportunities to worship and grow together. 

On Ash Wednesday, St Botolph’s extended a warm invitation to the whole deanery 

to join with them for the Ash Wednesday service to which few faithful from across 

the LMP responded. At Ascension, we joined for a Local Mission Partnership service 

at St Thomas’s, Boston. And we’ve been richly blessed by two well-attended 

Deanery Bible Study sessions on Paul’s letter to the Philippians, led by Bishop 

Nicholas — with the final session to come on 2nd July, 7pm at St Leodegar’s, 

Wyberton. We look forward with hope to our Advent Carol Service at St Botolph’s on 

the evening of the First Sunday of Advent. 

We are looking forward to welcoming Revd Adrian Morton to Holy Trinity, Boston, 

in September. Please continue to pray for Adrian and Louise as they prepare to 

begin their ministry among us. 

As we enter a new chapter in our diocesan journey, Bishop Stephen invites us to 

raise the spiritual temperature — to rekindle our attentiveness to the presence of 

God in our midst. This is not a programme or a slogan, but a deep call to live more 

fully in communion with the life of the Trinity, to grow in faithful joy, and to be shaped 

by Christ’s love in all we do. Amid past challenges and present change, we are 

being led into a season of hope — one that calls for humility, kindness, and 

courageous leadership at every level. Like Mary Magdalene, we are invited to be 

touched by God’s glory and move forward with hearts open to renewal and grace. It 

is truly time to grow together. 

Let us stay rooted in prayer and scripture — and bold in reaching out. Let’s keep 

showing up, inviting others, and trusting that God is at work even in the smallest 

gatherings. Thank you for all you give, and for all you are. May God strengthen and 

bless you in every good work. 

With every blessing, 

Sudharshan Sarvananthan 

 



 

 

DEANERY NEWS AND EVENTS  

An invite from Sue Jaques, Churchwarden at St Marys Church Old Leake  

 

You are all welcome to come along to my 

tea & cake in the garden for Children’s 

Society on Saturday August 2nd. 2pm-

4pm.  £5 entry.  

Faunt Bridge Farm, Old Leake, PE22 

9QT.  

 

Also, Sue has another tea and cake event on Tuesday July 15th to raise 

funds for MacMillan (not church based, but still an excellent cause)  

 



 

 

St Peter and St Paul Kirton  

Lots of activities happening at St Peter and St Pauls in Kirton! 

 

13th 14th and 15th September 

The church will be open to take part in the Heritage 

Open Days. 

10am to 4pm 

Demonstrations on wall building, bell ringing and there 

will also be some heritage talks. 

All are welcome  

 

 

 

18th September    

 

afternoon lecture about the fascinating life of   

Dame Sarah Swift RRC DBE,  

founder of the Royal College of Nursing 

who was born on her father's farm in the 

Lincolnshire Fens 

    

with light refreshments.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

There is something for everyone,  

no matter what your age.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Games, and tea and cake!  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you care to dance?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Or win a prize on the tombola?  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 Do you just want to know a bit 

more about self-care? 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And if it’s books and reading that you love, 

there is the Book Club that meets in the 

Black Bull Pub in Kirton on the last 

Wednesday of every month.  You will be 

made very welcome, just turn up.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

St Nicholas Church, Skirbeck  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvest Lunch 28th September –  

tickets from will be available shortly, 

more details to follow,  

but put the date in your diaries now!  

 

 



 

 

Holy Hour and Benediction on Sundays every week 

  

All welcome to come and sit before the blessed sacrament for  

an hour of peace and quiet with the Lord 

.  

 

All Saints Church Fosdyke   

All Saints Fosdyke is delighted to announce that they have now restarted 

their pop in lunches.  

For more information, please contact Carol via email on 

BostonDP.admin@lincoln.anglican.org 

 

St Gilbert of Sempringham, Brothertoft 

 

Friends of Brothertoft have now been formed, and we thank those who 

have come forward to keep the church and church yard open and cared 

for.  

mailto:BostonDP.admin@lincoln.anglican.org


 

 

ST THOMAS’ BOSTON  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Come along and join the 
festival weekend – all are 

welcome.  
Tickets available from  

St Thomas Churchwardens  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

HOLY TRINITY BOSTON 
 
Weekly Events: 
  

Wednesdays in term time: Trinity Tots, a toddler group for under 5’s parents and carers 9:00 am to 
11:45 am 

Wednesdays in Term time: Milkshake Shack a drop in after school 3:00 pm to 4:30 pm   

Thursdays every week: Trinity Café 11:30 am to 3:30 pm serving drinks, snacks and light lunches. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

You are invited to the service for the Licencing of the new Holy Trinity 

Priest, Revd Adrian Morton on 16th September at 7pm 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

WYBERTON WITH FRAMPTON CHURCHES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST BOTOLPH’S BOSTON 

First Saturday of each month - LEGO CLUB 10.30am – 12 noon 

 

 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The very popular Friday Night @ the Stump is back, 

with the disco by Steve Greenhough once more.  

A great night out, in a wonderful setting, and a bar as 

well!  

Mark the date in your diary, Friday 19th September 

2025 

 

 

Come along, have a little tipple and dance the night 

away.  

  

            



 

 

Thank you to everyone who has supplied information – it is 

really lovely to see all the wonderful activities that our 

Deanery Family are providing for the local communities.   

 

Please continue to let me know what is happening so that I 

can populate the next newsletter.  

Thank you.  

 

 

 

My email is Jayne.maddy@parishofboston.co.uk  

or  

telephone 01205 310929  

Mon-Thur 9am – 2.30pm 

 

THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE OUT DURING THE FIRST WEEK OF OCTOBER 2025.   

THIS EDITION WILL COVER ALL EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES FOR  

OCTOBER, NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER 2025, SO LET ME KNOW ABOUT YOUR 

PLANNED AUTUMN FAYRES, CHRISTMAS MARKETS, CHILDRENS ACTIVITIES AND I CAN 

THEN PUT THEM IN THE NEWSLETTER 

 

Please let me have your items for inclusion by Friday 26TH September  

Thank you.  
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